
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

RS31731 / H0749

This appropriation to the Idaho Digital Learning Academy (IDLA) provides additional funding to address the
new funding formula approved by the Legislature in House Bill 452. Additionally, JFAC approved a motion to
have IDLA be an independent division within the Public School Support Program.

FISCAL NOTE
This appropriation provides an additional $1,642,500 to the maintenance appropriation provided to the Public
School Support Program in House Bill 460. The table below shows the full ongoing appropriation provided to
IDLA for FY 2025 of $21,362,400 with all moneys provided from the General Fund.

Total
FY 2025 Maintenance Appropriation - HB 460 19,719,900
New Formula Distribution Amount - HB 452 1,642,500
FY 2025 Total Budget $21,362,400
% Chg from FY 2025 Maintenance and FY 2024 Orig Approp. 8.3%

Contact:
Representative James Petzke
(208) 332-1043
Senator Julie VanOrden
(208) 332-1346

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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